

BAL BHARATI PUBLIC SCHOOL, KHANDWA

Ref. No. BBPS SSTPP/KHW/CIR/2023-24/46

Dated: 15th Jan, 2024

ANNUAL DAY CELEBRATIONS, 2023-24 (Nursery to Class VII)

Dear Parents,

Namaskar!

"Education is not just about acquiring knowledge; it is the journey of self-discovery and the pursuit of excellence."

Annual Day celebration is a celebration of feast and festivity. The school proudly announces staging of its Annual Day for the academic session 2023-24 on Saturday, 10th February, 2024 wherein students of Nursery – Class VII will present a visual narrative showcasing the diverse journey of our nation, encapsulating the essence of *Bharat*. We believe that this theme will not only add an extra layer of excitement to the event but also serve as a source of inspiration for our students. From dance performances, plays, musical recitals & speeches, our school annual day will cater to all kinds of multiple intelligence, giving our students an opportunity to showcase their talents and build confidence.

The highlight of the event will be the **Prize Distribution**, a momentous occasion, where we will recognize the exemplary efforts, academic excellence, and outstanding accomplishments of our students for the previous academic year. This event is an opportunity to honor their hard work and dedication. We take pride in the diverse talents and skills demonstrated by our students, and the Prize Distribution is our way of expressing gratitude and encouragement.

While the Annual Day practice will start in full swing, it is imperative that **our commitment to academic excellence remains unwavering**. We understand the importance of both academics and extracurricular activities in the holistic development of our students and therefore, all academic classes as per the timetable will continue as usual during the Annual Day practice period. Our dedicated teaching staff will manage the classes efficiently, ensuring that the academic progress of our students is not compromised. This decision is aimed at maintaining the academic rhythm while allowing our students to actively participate in the Annual Day preparations.

All participants will be performing in their respective **costumes**. The rentals of the costumes (amount will be shared in the next circular) will be borne by the parent. To avoid inconvenience, on behalf of parents, the school will collect in bulk and return the costumes. A **consent slip** is being sent with this circular that needs to be duly signed by parents and sent by Wednesday, January 17th, 2024. Your consent will help us place the final number of order for costumes on rent.

We urge you to motivate your ward to participate wholeheartedly in the rehearsals. Parents and grandparents of the participants will be invited to witness the programme. We are anticipating the support and cooperation of our parents in making our event go successful by abiding the school discipline policies and encouraging our wards throughout in this endeavor. We appreciate your understanding and support in this matter. If you have any concerns or queries, please feel free to reach out to the school office.

As we prepare to celebrate our Annual Day, let us cherish the moments of learning, growth, and achievement that have defined this academic year!

Regards

Principal

Bal Bharati Public School, SSTPP, Khandwa